

March 29, 2023

Dear Elementary School Families – Port Hope High School

As you know, we continue to experience increased enrolment pressures within the family of elementary schools that connect to Port Hope High School. Specifically, we have significant challenges in housing the number of expected students at Ganaraska Trail Public School (PS).

As part of our efforts to manage this issue on an ongoing basis, we began a consultation process last December with families to review and seek input on possible approaches to student accommodation within these schools.

We would like to thank all the families and community members who lent their voice, either in-person or online, throughout our recent consultation meetings. We appreciate that these are difficult choices to make for our students, and we will continue to work toward long-term solutions.

I am writing today to share that, at last evening's Regular Meeting of the Kawartha Pine Ridge District School Board, the Board approved the creation of a second French Immersion program in the area, to be established at Beatrice Strong Public School, effective September 2024.

For the upcoming school year, administration will be exploring using all available (and -0.00@1) \pi_0.004 Tc -0.002 Tw n us)46G(i)@(es)4nn (b) (ngk(ad) a T2 FFFor tand